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September 2016 
 
Dear applicant, 
 
Posts of Club Manager, Deputy Manager and playworkers 
 
Thank you for your interest in The Holly Tree Club.  I am a local parent with three 
children at Halstow Primary School.  I started The Holly Tree Club in 2013 to meet the 
need for high quality after school care in Greenwich.  My experience in teaching and 
leadership in schools as well as in business management helped me start what is now a 
thriving and happy out of school club. 
 
Over the last 3 years we have grown to become a highly successful and very popular out 
of school club providing after school care for over 300 primary school aged children 5 days 
a week until 6pm from three primary schools: Halstow, Millennium and St Mary Magdalene 
(Peninsula) at our two venues (The Bridge and The Bell House) as well as before school 
care with breakfast for Halstow pupils and a very popular holiday club (read more below 
about our holiday club). 

We provide a happy, safe, secure and relaxed environment offering high quality 
accessible play opportunities.  We believe in the importance of play to a child’s wellbeing 
and healthy development as an individual.  We follow the Playwork Principles which 
establish the professional and ethical framework for playwork 
(http://www.skillsactive.com/sectors/playwork/playworkprinciples).  

What makes us stand out is the quality of individualised attention we give to each of the 
children in our care.  We take time to get to know them, their likes and dislikes and we 
interact with them in a caring and genuine way. 
 
Another of our great strengths is in aiming to meet the needs of parents as much as 
possible: we offer ad hoc and last minute childcare, we collect children after 
extracurricular activities and we have many different pick up times with varied pricing 
structures and discounts. 
 
As well as the after and before school provision, we also run very popular whole days 
during the school holidays and on occasional days when Halstow School is closed (for 
INSET, Polling Day etc).  Our holiday clubs run from 8am to 6pm and attract children from 
across the boroughs of Greenwich, Lewisham and Bromley.  At our summer holiday club in 
2016, we had 9 schools represented!  We go out on day trips to local areas of interest: 
Greenwich Park, Ladywell Fields, Mudchute Farm, Oxleas Woods aiming to provide as 
varied an experience as possible.  By returning to The Bridge each day at 3pm, we also 
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provide some ‘downtime’, opportunity for children to play sport, relax, dress up, do arts 
and crafts and engage in imaginative play.   
 
We are at an exciting point in our growth and I am looking for outstanding practitioners in 
playwork and childcare to join our team and help us grow.    
 
The hours for the after school club are: 3pm/3.25pm to 6pm Monday to Friday term time 
and for the breakfast club 7.45am to 8.50am.  There are extra hours of holiday club, 
which are negotiable.   
 
In return I can offer you a generous salary which is negotiable depending on qualifications 
and experience, full training, a mutually supportive and friendly team and exciting future 
possibilities. 
 
Please send me your CV and contact me for a more in-depth chat about the post.  We 
welcome visits to the club while it is in operation; just let me know when! 
 
I look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Holly Morgan 
Owner, The Holly Tree Club 

 ‘I think the holiday club is great value 

for money considering the amount of 

individual attention and interaction 

the children get, as well as the 

snacks!’  
 

‘The children have been at a couple 

of out of school clubs and enjoy this 

one by far the most’   

 ‘You offer the type of activities 

I would do with my child if I 

were not working!’ 
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